
 

  

Dear Campus Community, 
As you may have noticed, some Central Utility Plant Replacement (CUPR) project safety fences have 
been removed. The contractor continues to make progress, and we are now getting prepared for the 
completion of the loop line as well as installation of lateral lines to various buildings.  

We are writing to let you know that as part of the next phase of work, beginning in early June, areas on 
the west side of campus will be impacted. In an effort to complete as much of the construction as possible 
during the summer months, the contractor will have several teams working concurrently, including in 
these new areas listed below. 

San Ramon Avenue between Jackson Avenue and Campus Drive 

Work in the area south of the Engineering West building will begin on San Ramon Avenue. As outlined in 
red here San Ramon Avenue will be closed to traffic between Campus Drive and Jackson Avenue. 
Jackson Avenue will be closed to through-traffic. 

Parking lot P22 will be offline during this portion of the project. Impacted faculty and staff are encouraged 
to utilize parking lots P23, and P24 via the Campus Drive entrance off Barstow Avenue. Alternative ADA 
parking will be made available in lot P23 via access from Campus Drive, and in lots P30 and P31 just 
south of the Library. 

PHS and FFS Buildings including South Walkway 

A safety fence will be installed on the south side of these buildings, blocking the pedestrian path adjacent 
to the Peace Garden. An alternative path of travel will be indicated with directional signage.  
 

 
The south entrance door of the FFS building will be closed. Alternative ADA entrances to the FFS 
building will be available on the north and west side of the building as indicated here. 
The main entrance to PHS (south entry) may need to be closed intermittently during certain 
phases of the work. All other entrance doors to the PHS building will be available, with ADA 
access provided on the north side of the building as indicated here. 

Peace Garden 

The Peace Garden will not be available for major events during summer and in the early fall.  If you have 
an event scheduled in this area during this time, please reach out to the Scheduling Office.  
Additional Resources: 

• For up-to-date ADA pedestrian paths of travel during this project, be sure to access the 
interactive map available on the Facilities Management website or the Fresno State Mobile 
App. 

• Contact Meredith Sandrik at mbooey@mail.fresnostate.edu or call Facilities Management at 
559.278.2373 if you have any questions. Feedback can also be provided here. 

  
Sincerely, 

 

Tinnah Medina Associate Vice President for Facilities Management  

 

https://maps.fresnostate.edu/?id=1923#!ce/62853?ct/53238,64546?s/?mc/36.814196878681464,-119.74921703338624?z/19?lvl/0
https://maps.fresnostate.edu/?id=1923#!ce/53230?ct/53238,64546,53938?s/?sbc/?mc/36.81487836169265,-119.75092051912065?z/19.563321631643035?lvl/0-119.75092051912065?z/19.563321631643035?lvl/0
https://maps.fresnostate.edu/?id=1923#!ce/53230?ct/53238,64546,53938?s/?sbc/?mc/36.81487836169265,-119.75092051912065?z/19.563321631643035?lvl/0
https://maps.fresnostate.edu/?id=1923#!ce/53230?ct/53238,64546,53938?s/?sbc/?mc/36.81123333808959,-119.74952604579528?z/18.95767287937043?lvl/0
https://maps.fresnostate.edu/?id=1923#!ce/53230?ct/53238,64546,53938?s/?sbc/?mc/36.812867782079024,-119.75019343513964?z/20?lvl/0
https://maps.fresnostate.edu/?id=1923#!ce/53230?ct/53238,64546,53938?s/?sbc/?mc/36.81318237090579,-119.75058503770515?z/20?lvl/0
https://maps.fresnostate.edu/?id=1923#!ce/53230?ct/53238,64546,53938?s/?sbc/?mc/36.813317897786604,-119.74965278704167?z/20?lvl/0
https://maps.fresnostate.edu/?id=1923#!ct/62853,53238?s/
https://technology.fresnostate.edu/mobileapp.html
https://technology.fresnostate.edu/mobileapp.html
mailto:mbooey@mail.fresnostate.edu
https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/b0fcc82117f74d7f989e07ddb08ea523

